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A.P. Giannini Middle School

3151 Ortega Street
San Francisco, CA 94122

Main: 415-759-2770
Counseling/Attendance: 415-759-2773

A.P. Giannini MS
SFUSD  *  PTSA

https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school
https://www.sfusd.edu/
https://apgsf.com/


Upcoming Events
          SEE CALENDAR at APGSF.COM  

10/4-10/7:  Girls Soccer Tryouts JOIN GOOGLE GROUP
10/6:  Baseball Championship Game, 3:00PM at West Sunset Diamond 1

10/7:  Staff Breakfast 

10/10:  No School, Indigenous People’s Day Holiday
10/12:  2024 East Coast Trip Meeting

10/14:  8th Grade Student Sweatshirt Designs Due

10/16:  Garden Workday

10/17:  APG Logo Design Contest - Submission Deadline at 9:00PM

10/20:  Lights On Afterschool 

10/21-10/30:  Growing up Green Garden Fundraiser

10/28:  School Picture Day

* APG Staff Wishlists:  CLICK HERE to purchase much-needed items for our classrooms

* Volunteers Needed:  CLICK HERE to help;   Email if interested in being the RAFFLE CHAIR

https://apgsf.com/calendar/ptsa/
https://groups.google.com/group/ap-giannini-pta/boxsubscribe
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1nf8fhI83C5abydVImI2no8lX9p3mDF_yLy7ClDcf8XM/edit?usp=sharing
https://signup.com/go/TdRXeuM
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com


IS  A  SCHOOL  HOLIDAY

MONDAY, OCTOBER 10TH



Athletics Announcements
Physical Packets are now being submitted electronically using homecampus.com 
Please see Giannini Athletics Home Campus Digital Instructions 2022-2023 for detailed instructions on how to submit the physicals electronically.  All students trying out for 
any school athletic team(s) must submit an electronic physical packet through homecampus.com prior to the tryout dates.  The student-athlete will not be allowed to try out 
until they have submitted their packet electronically and been cleared by the Mr. Cheng. 
Even if you have already turned in a physical packet earlier this school year, please submit another one electronically. Thank you!

CHAMPIONSHIP Games- Boys Baseball & Coming Up Soon
Cheer on our Baseball Team playing vs. Presidio this Thursday, October 6th at 3:00pm at West Sunset Diamond 1 - go Jaguars!
Congrats to our Boys Soccer and Softball teams on an awesome season! The Boys Soccer Team played very well in the championship game this past Monday, but lost 
3-2 to Presidio in double-overtime sudden death. They played a total of 82 minutes. 
Boys and Girls Basketball Games begin October 18th.

10/4-10/7:  Girls Soccer Tryouts Schedule ~ please read carefully for grade-level and indiv/team play details
7th Grade (Team-Based Play) - Wednesday 10/5 from 7:30-8:45am at South Sunset Soccer Field (41st Ave & Wawona Street)
6th Grade (Individual Play) - Wednesday 10/5 from 2:30-4:00pm at West Sunset Soccer Field (next to Giannini MS)
6th Grade (Team-Based Play) - Thursday 10/6 from 7:30-8:45am at South Sunset Soccer Field (41st Ave & Wawona Street)
8th Grade (Team-Based Play) - Thursday 10/6 from 4:10-5:15pm at West Sunset Soccer Field (next to Giannini MS)
By Invitation After Initial Tryouts - Friday 10/7 from 4:00-5:30pm at West Sunset Soccer Field (next to Giannini MS)

APG Athletics 2022-2023 Google Classroom (for students)
For all students interested in receiving information and updates about Giannini Athletics for the 2022-2023 school year, please join the Giannini                                     
Athletics 2022-2023 Google Classroom. The class code is: qkkt7vl; vist  this webpage

APG Athletics Website & Tryouts Information
For more information regarding Giannini Athletics, please visit: APG Athletics Website
Tryouts Information - APG Athletics Tryout Information
Please email Mr. Cheng (Athletic Director) chengc1@sfusd.edu if you have any questions.

For all Game Schedules, please visit the 
APG Athletics Instagram Account   OR  
the CIS Website

http://homecampus.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ELhfwtd3uzfAimN7WGUmhCq4MHhaOnCht5zsAGajUa0/edit
http://homecampus.com/
http://homecampus.com/
https://classroom.google.com/c/NDg0MjYzNzE3NjY2?cjc=qkkt7vl
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/students/athletics
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/students/athletics/tryouts
mailto:chengc1@sfusd.edu
https://www.instagram.com/apg.athletics/
https://www.instagram.com/apg.athletics/
http://www.cifsf.org/middle-school.html


We’d like  YOUR  HELP 
providing items for our next 

Staff Breakfast on                       
Friday, October 7th!

We need more FOOD items; 
please sign up online here:

signup.com/go/kvfgGGc
Please drop off your item in our 

APG Garden  or  Office from 
8:00-8:20am on 10/7. 

Thank you!

https://signup.com/go/kvfgGGc?fbclid=IwAR1t44ehcGGnuewtR_r_8v-FSzd6SGWGthvNyDa0XzsSA_XuWxDxoOLCtVM


East Coast Trip ~ 2024
Hello Parents and Guardians!
 

Exciting news!  For our Spring Break, 2024, I will be leading the bi-annual East Coast trip. Even years are East Coast and odd years are 
International. This trip is for current 6th and 7th grade students (who will be in 7th & 8th Grade in 2024).  Since the trip is more than 18 
months away, this gives families the opportunity to save up for this incredible trip & experience.

I will be hosting a Zoom meeting October 12 @ 7pm where I will provide details on the itinerary, pricing, inclusions and answer any questions. 
After the meeting I will open up a limited number of spots to join the trip.  The 2024 trip will be limited to ONE bus.  Please RSVP for the 
meeting by clicking the link below or by visiting the website on your attached invite.
 

Online Meeting for Trip Info
Wednesday, October 12th

7:00pm – 7:30pm
Click Here to RSVP

 
 

This is an excellent opportunity for your student to expand their horizons and grow confidence and independence. We will fill the spaces on a 
first come, first serve basis after the Zoom meeting.  We look forward to amazing adventures and hope that your student can join us!
 

Best ~ Kevin Terjesen (APG Teacher)
Student Travel and Trip Leader   kterj@yahoo.com

https://rsvp.efexploreamerica.com/7W5MCTR
https://rsvp.efexploreamerica.com/7W5MCTR


DESIGNS  DUE  OCTOBER  14TH

8th grade students are welcome to submit a 
design for their Class of 2023 sweatshirt by 
Friday, October 14th!

The 8th grade class will be voting on which 
design will be made into this year’s sweatshirt. 

Students may email their design to Mr. Jang 
(jangj1@sfusd.edu) by 10/14.  Please see the 
flyer for details.  All our 8th graders will get a 
free class sweatshirt, provided by our PTSA.  

mailto:jangj1@sfusd.edu


JOIN  US  ON  SUNDAY  10/16! 

SIGN UP HERE 
to join us to help beautify our garden space.    No green thumb required ~ 

there are plenty of tasks for all abilities.  The more helpers we have, the 
more we can accomplish in our garden. See you at our Workday! 

We welcome donations of succulents and soil for our 
garden from our community anytime. Thank you!

QUESTIONS?  DONATIONS?  JOINING OUR GARDEN TEAM? 

EMAIL  sbrown@bacr.org

HELP  WITH  WATERING AND 
CHICKEN CARE  IN  OCTOBER

CLICK HERE

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1UdFuj3qWZQ8ZtAgBxaft1a1vodlMsSOcOsQm8tWKkLg/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:sbrown@bacr.org
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17QbRnYeQeJ3-V6eIP9g50fPTwBzuw6dgrn7k9tMsZNY/edit?usp=sharing


Calling all 6th - 8th Grade Students!

APG Logo and T-shirt Design Contest 
Deadline to submit is Oct. 17 at 9:00 PM

We want to see YOUR new designs on our new                  
AP Giannini PTSA merchandise this Winter. 

If chosen, your design could win you up to                        
$200 worth of prizes from our PTSA! 

← Check out this flyer for more information on how      
to participate. APG Students may submit more than 

one Jaguar logo/ t-shirt/ choice design.

Submit Your Design by 10/17 

If you have any questions about our APG Design Contest, please 
email Ms. Aileen at sara@sfusd.edu.  Let’s do this!

https://forms.gle/p4SNQrCtrUeNui326

https://forms.gle/p4SNQrCtrUeNui326
mailto:sara@sfusd.edu
https://forms.gle/p4SNQrCtrUeNui326


THURSDAY  10/20
LIGHTS  ON  AFTERSCHOOL

On Thursday, October 20, we will be celebrating Lights On 
Afterschool, a nationwide celebration of afterschool 
programs. AP Giannini Beacon is one of more than 8,000 
sites across the nation sending the message that afterschool 
is key to children's success. Please join us!

Has the Beacon Program positively impacted you and your 
family? If so, we would love to hear about it here!

If you are interested in volunteering or donating to this 
event, please sign up here.

  SPOTS  OPEN  AFTERSCHOOL

There is a spot for YOUR student in our Beacon 
afterschool program.  The program fee is only $300 a 
year.  For info, email Crystal at  ccervantes@bacr.org  

or  Register Here.  Don’t miss our great program!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfST5pUKEfGJ7mYG4MoMOMot_Df_3yvIIxhBH90b2vuL9UZ_A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/6047168779996280118/false#/invitation
mailto:ccervantes@bacr.org
https://bacr.force.com/afterschool/s/login/


APG has its own Comprehensive School Safety Plan for these scenarios:

- COVID-19 - Title IX & Bullying - Sandy Hook Promise
- Air Quality Guidance    - Student Injuries/ Incidents/ Health Information
- Student Discipline - Student Walkouts
- Emergency Drills - Evacuations

Questions?  Email schoemant@t.sfusd.edu  or  smooth@sfusd.edu 

Thanks to our teachers and 
students for reviewing & 
discussing SS-ARS  videos!

mailto:schoemant@t.sfusd.edu
mailto:smooth@sfusd.edu


ABSENCES, EARLY DISMISSAL, & LATE ARRIVAL PROTOCOL
Absences 
When a student is absent, please do one of the following:
1. The student’s parent or guardian may call the Counseling/Attendance Office at  415–759–2773 .  
2. Email your grade-level counselor (6G Mr. McDaniel;  7G Ms. Mei;  8G Mr. Jang) AND Counseling Secretary, Ms Dawson: DawsonS@sfusd.edu
3. Students may drop off parent/doctor written notes for absences to the counseling office the day they return back to school.

○ Notes should include:  Date of Note,  Student Name & Grade,  Dates of Absence,  Reason for Absence,  Parent Name & Signature 

Early Dismissal
It is recommended that medical, dental, or other appointments be scheduled after school, on school holidays, or during vacation periods.
1. Obtaining a permit to leave pass in advance: Please have your child come to the counseling office to pick up a Permit to Leave Pass before school, 

start of school or after school with a written note or email. 
a. Students without a written note or email from a parent will not be allowed to leave the school campus. Parents will be called to verify.

2. Parents on-site pick up: Please sign out your child using the sign-out book. Counselor or secretary will call students out of class. We recommend that 
parents do not come during school lunch hours as it is very hard to find students during lunchtime (see bell schedule).

Late Arrival to School - Tardies
1. Students who arrive late to school should first go to the Counseling Office to get a tardy pass, then they can go to their class with their pass.
2. Excusing Tardies: Students should bring a written note with them to the office from their parent or a note from their medical provider, especially if their 

parent is not with the student during drop-off.

mailto:mcdaniels@sfusd.edu
mailto:Meib@sfusd.edu
mailto:jangj1@sfusd.edu
mailto:DawsonS@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/about-apg/bell-schedule


SFUSD COVID-19 and All Illness Protocol 

What to do if your student does not feel well?

If your student is exhibiting any of the symptoms below, please have your student stay home and rest.  In order to return to school, your student 
will need a negative test result for Covid-19.   Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable for testing for Covid-19.

What to do if your student tests positive for Covid-19? 

SFUSD continues to work with the SF Department of Public Health to implement health and safety protocols to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 in schools. 
Based on updated public health guidance on December 31, 2021:

Students and staff who have tested positive for COVID-19 can return after 5 days of isolation if:
● They no longer have a fever, AND
● Their symptoms are getting better, AND
● They have a negative test collected on or after day 5.

Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable.

To report a positive case:
● Please call 415-660-9850 or email covidreporting@sfusd.edu
● If unable to perform the above, please contact the school directly.

Families may be contacted for further follow up if needed.  If you have any questions regarding the SFUSD Covid protocol, 
please visit webpage  HERE  or contact Principal (SchoemanT@sfusd.edu)  or School Nurse, Judy  (ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu).

Fever of 100.4° F or higher, 
body chills/shivers

Sore throat Shortness of breath Headache New loss of smell or taste

Nausea or Vomiting Diarrhea Body aches Fatigue Cough

https://sf.gov/news/sfdph-updates-covid-19-isolation-and-quarantine-recommendations-following-changes-state
mailto:covidreporting@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources
mailto:ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu


CLICK  HERE  FOR  PARA 
JOB  DESCRIPTION

JOB ALERT!
We would like more Paraeducators 

at APG.  See Info at SFUSD’s 
Webpage Here.  

https://careers.sfusd.edu/job/San-Francisco-S10-Special-Education-Paraeducator-A_P_-Giannini-MS-CA-94122/915227900/
https://careers.sfusd.edu/job/San-Francisco-S10-Special-Education-Paraeducator-A_P_-Giannini-MS-CA-94122/915227900/
https://careers.sfusd.edu/content/PARAEDUCATORS/?locale=en_US
https://careers.sfusd.edu/content/PARAEDUCATORS/?locale=en_US

